Six-unit Commercial Building    -   421 Warren   -  PB Hearing 5.27.2014
1. Context: The Board considered the applicants preliminary application for a larger building of 28,000 sq ft in March this year and the applicant has now submitted final proposals for a 25,000 sq ft building comprising 6 commercial units.  The site is a 9.2 acre parcel zoned B4 and formerly part of the 48+ acre site known as “Warren Green”.  
2. The overall Warren Green site is part B4 and part R3 and has been the subject of two zone change requests-  but the extent of wetland and traffic access make it difficult to develop.  The applicant has stated that he intends to work with the City to transfer part of the land to the city to protect the Capisic Brook water resources and quality in this area which is where he Capisic Brook beings.  This negotiation is taking place but depends on funding being available to purchase the land.  Staff appreciate that neighbors are concerned regarding the future of the land, but it is not part of the current site plan review.
3. Proposal:  The revised proposals still include a large area of paving but this has been reduced so that the impervious surface is reduced by over 25,000 sq ft and the associated wetland fill is reduced by about 11,000 sq ft-  the data table on page 2 of the Report compares the revised proposal to the preliminary one.

4. Waivers:  Three waivers have been requested to allow for the wide drive access, the wide parking aisles and a reduction in the bicycle parking provision.  Staff support all of these waivers in view of the proposed uses and potential servicing requirements.
5. Wetland Fill:  The area of wetland fill is now14,323 sq ft and subject to a Tier I NRPA Permit.  Staff beliee that the applicant may have this permit already, but if not the Board may wish to add a condition of approval requiring the approved permit to be submitted prior to the issuance of a building permit.
6. Public Comment:  A Public Meeting was held on March 17th and a note of the meeting is included at Att M.  Two letters of public comments have been received from residents of Iffley Street (one just circulated).  The project is not accessed from Iffley Street and the current project is about 1300 feet from Iffley Street.  Any additional development nearer to Iffley Street or for the larger area and would be the subject of a future site plan application and review.
7. Conditions of approval:   Staff welcome the reduction in the scale of the project and its associated impervious surfaces and wetland impacts.  Staff consider that this project should address the review standards for tree preservation and landscaping, as we have requested all Warren Avenue developments to address these standards.  In this case, the standards apply to the development of the 9.2 acre site and a potential condition of approval has been included to require a Landscape Plan. The other key issue is that a section of the development is located on another lot and easements are needed even though the applicant owns all of the land. Otherwise, the suggested conditions refer to relatively minor issues or to clarify regarding the review.
(RUN THROUGH CONDITIONS)
